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Region 13 Officers 

Articles for submission to this newsletter should be sent to Rita Butler.  

Permission is granted to reprint original material appearing in this news-

letter, on condition that both the writer and the publication are credited, 

and a copy of your publication is sent to our editorial team. 

Regional Vice President:                     Dwayne Booth 
 6117  -  150th Place SW, Edmonds, WA  98026-4121  

 Ph. 425-743-3066             E-Mail:  DBooAnn1@msn.com 

Assistant R.V. P.:                      Bob Williamson  
 3608  264th  Avenue N.E.. Redmond, WA 98053-3012 

 Ph. 425-868-2770          E-Mail: thisbob007@hotmail.com 

Secretary:            Kay Ludi  
 35071 SE Hwy.211, Boring,OR  97009-9584 

 Ph. 503-668-9230  E-Mail: kludi@juno.com 

Treasurer:               Sandra Williamson
 3608  -  264th Avenue NE, Redmond, WA  98053-3012  

 Ph. 425-868-2770  E-Mail: swilliamson@metrovation.com 

Directors: 
    Debra Gillespie, 101 S.E. 220th Ave., Gresham, OR 97030-8472    

 Ph. 503-666-2748    2010-12            debrag@pcez.com 

 Patrick Spence, PO Box 2520,     Woodinville, WA 98072-2520 

 Ph. 425-770-5984    2011-13     patrick@cascadiairisgardens.com 

 Bev Petrack 11209  Road Q NW, Quincy, WA 98848-9689 

 509-787-8024        2012-14               iris3mamme@msn.com 

Chairpersons: 
 Judges' Training Chairperson:              

 Ann Booth 6117  -  150th Place SW, Edmonds, WA  98026-4121  

 Ph. 425-743-3066             E-Mail:  DBooAnn1@msn.com 

Regional Membership Secretary/Circulation 

  Tracy Plotner, P.O. Box 250,  Molalla OR 97038-0250    

 Ph. 503-829-3102       E-Mail:  countri@molalla.net  
 

Regional Newsletter Editorial Team: 
 Rita Butler , 7919 64th St Ct W, University Place, WA 98467-3905 

 Ph. 253-565-0485   E-Mail: Mike00Rita@aol.com 

   Dave Silverberg, 32009 S. Ona Way,  Molalla, OR 97038-9244  

 Ph. 503-829-2928                 E-Mail:  sil1812@molalla.net 

   Will Plotner, PO Box 250,  Molalla, OR 97038-0250 

 Ph. 503-829-3102               E-Mail:  gardens@molalla.net 

Come and see us at:   http://www.aisregion13.org 
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RVP Message  
Fall 2012 

Dwayne Booth, Region 13 
 

 First, I would like to direct your attention 

to the AIS website at www.irises.org.  There is 

much information at your fingertips.  For example, 

use the link to join AIS on-line.  At $15 per year it 

is a bargain.  For that price you get 4 bulletins per 

year in electronic form, the Basic Iris Culture book-

let and the on-line registration database. Also, just added for E-members is the 

AIS Bulletin Archive.  All bulletins from 1920 thru 2009 have been scanned and 

converted to PDF's. (A computer digital file)  

 Also, available on the website is the 2012 TB Symposium ballot.  This 

is the only place to get it!  Myself and several other RVP's embarrassed ourselves 

this summer by sending emails to the RVP Counselor asking "when is the paper 

ballot going to be mailed?"  Moving right along;  turns out the paper ballot went 

away several years ago.  I will do better this year as I have already printed the 

ballot and will go through it soon.  The Symposium is a good place to vote for 

and thus recommend TB irises to the gardening public.  With over 500 choices 

on the ballot, there are some you surely love.  The basic rules are:  1) vote for a 

maximum of 25 varieties and 2) get your ballot to me by September 1st.  You 

may send me a paper ballot, send an email listing your picks by their names or 

send an email listing the numbers.  Let's have good participation this year!  

 On the first Saturday of October is the Region 13 Fall Meeting; see 

more details and registration form elsewhere in the newsletter.  We had a good 

turnout at the Spring Meeting but at least 3 affiliated clubs weren't repre-

sented.  Now, I am not naming names this time but I would ask that each club 

comply with our Bylaws and send a representative.  I hope to kick-off the annual 

affiliation process by the Fall Meeting and will try to make it run smoother than 

it did last year.  The requirements to be an affiliate are quite simple:  make sure 

your officers are AIS members, fill out the paperwork and include a $25 check 

payable to AIS.  Being an affiliated club is really a good deal!  For example, AIS 

provides the club with liability insurance for all your club activities; be they 

Sales, Shows, Meetings, etc.  Also, the affiliated clubs receive 2 medals each 

year for each accredited show.  

 Two 2013 dates to put on your calendars.  First, the AIS National Con-

vention is in Dallas, Texas April 15th thru the 20th.  Then on June 8th the Region 

13 Spring Convention will be held in Tacoma hosted by the Pierce County Iris 

Society.  

 I will close with a personal note.  I have been asked by the AIS Presi-

dent-Elect Jim Morris to become the next AIS Treasurer.  Jill Bonino has served 

in this position for 6 years and is taking a well-deserved break.  I have said "yes" 

and there is a motion before the AIS Board of Directors to designate me 

"Treasurer-Elect" subject to a confirmation vote at the Fall National Meeting in 

November.  For now, I plan to serve out my term as RVP.  Bob Williamson, As-

http://www.irises.org/
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AIS Region 13 Spring General Membership Meeting 

June 2, 2012, Seattle, Washington 
 

The AIS Region 13 General Membership Meeting was called to order by RVP 

Dwayne Booth. He recognized and thanked the members of the King County Iris 

Society Convention Team for a job ñWell Doneò.  
 

RVP Booth announced the next two AIS Region 13 meetings: 

    Fall 2012 hosted by Town & Country Iris Society, Spokane, October 6, 2012. 

    Spring 2013 hosted by Pierce County Iris Society, Tacoma, June 8, 2013. 
 

Sandy Williamson, Treasurer, reported a balance of $3,320.39 in the checking 

account. The audit of the AIS Region 13 Treasurerôs 2011 records was conducted 

by Fran Hawk with no discrepancies noted. 
 

Ann Booth, Judgeôs Training Chair, reminded everyone that the Official Ballot is 

due to the AIS Awards Chair by August 1st.  Also, the Judgeôs Activity Report is 

due to the Regional Judgeôs Training Chair the same date. She announced future 

in-garden training sessions and dates. 

 June 3rd at Bob Seamonôs Garden, PCIôs by Patrick Spence. 

 July 7th at Patrick Spenceôs Garden, JIôs by Patrick Spence. 

 July 14th at Mt Pleasant Iris Farm, Species/Spec-X by Chad Harris. 
 

RVP Booth announced the results of the convention voting. 

 Best in Region Named Iris-King of the Road, TB, Larry Lauer. 

 Best Out of Region Named Iris-Sugar Rush, Siberian, Schafer/Sacks. 

 Best Seedling-KL-04CF-013 by Carla Lankow. 
 

AIS Region 13 Newsletter: The cost of printing and postage of the Newsletter 

continues to increase. In an effort to reduce the cost, the 2012 Fall Regional 

Newsletter will be offered to be received by electronic email. Affiliate/Club 

Presidents are asked to survey their membership and provide current e-mail ad-

dresses for members who are willing to receive the Newsletter this way. The list 

of names with email addresses needs to be to Tracy Plotner by July 15, 2012. 

Other options to support the costs will be discussed at the Fall meeting. 
 

RVP Booth presented the AIS Hybridizerôs Medal to Jean Witt. She was recog-

nized for her work in various varieties of irises. ñCongratulations Jeanò. 
 

AIS Region 13 Spring Convention 2012 Door Prizes were presented to: 

 Early Bird Registration ï Ted Baker 

 Farthest Distance Traveled - Kitty Loberg 

(California) 

 Random Registration # Drawn ï Tracy Plotner 
 

Meeting was adjourned followed by a seedling slide presen-

tation by Lee Walker and the Iris Distribution.  
Kay Ludi, Secretary 

sistant RVP, will be helping out to ensure the region's needs are being met.   For 

example, he will be helping on the affiliates process this fall. 

 Please contact me with your questions, concerns, even compliments. 

Dwayne   
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Editorôs Notes 
by  Rita Butler 

 

 Time rushes by and our lives 

are so full of all kinds of things to do. 

Our homes and families, friends, 

irises in all their various forms and 

demands, weeds, clean up, fix it, 

throw it away (maybe) or give 

(better). Somewhere in there is per-

sonal time to rest, kick back and take 

a deep breath. Some of us have the 

health issues to deal with due to age 

or just the nature of things. More than 

anything I've noticed that time does not stand still and changes are constantly 

occurring regardless of what we try to say or do.  
 Some judges have had to retire while there are other people in training 

to become judges. We thank those who have served to the best of their abilities 

and welcome all who are in the wings. Being a volunteer in any organization 

takes a lot of commitment in time and money- but oh the friendships built along 

the way are priceless.  
 I am always trying to figure out where I put ñstuffò. There must be a 

brownie inside my computer doing its best to confuse me and is doing it very 

well. I do appreciate those who try to write an article for maybe the first time 

for this newsletter. Yes, it does take a bit of thought and a few minutes of gath-

ering the information, then the time to get it sent. Computers can save a lot of 

time but they are a challenge to the rest of us (me).  
 Please if you have comments regarding things overlooked- send those 

to me. I am still learning. (Some of us are slow to catch on) Articles are to be 

sent to me, I send them to Dave Silverberg for checking spelling and grammar 

and other little inconsistencies I have missed, he sends them back to me, then I 

send the article to Will. Any pictures you wish to have published in the newslet-

ter goes directly to Will Plotner. He evaluates which pictures go with the arti-

cles, then he decides what goes where. We really do try to be a team. 
 I encourage everyone to use your computer (or the local library com-

puter) to look up the American Iris Society web site. There are multitudes of 

things to see and do. Join the site for seeing many of the irises which have al-

ready been introduced. Perhaps you have pictures of some of the especially 

older irises which do not have their picture available yet. There are still a few 

problems in the system but I'm sure given time and effort that area will improve 

as well.  
 The fall regional in the Spokane area will give us an opportunity to 

meet and greet once again. I hope to see you there  
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LANKOW MEDAL   
by Fran Hawk 

 

The óEYESô Have It 
 

It was a real squeaker of a race this year.  

'Eye of the Tiger', by Paul Black in ô08 won 

the Lankow Medal by one vote garnering a 

total of nine votes.  óTigerô is a buff gold 

with a larger garnet fall spot and red beards. 
 

The rest of the following "eyes"  were 'Open Your Eyes' by Paul Black in 

2010 tied with 'Extraterrestrial'  by Marky Smith in 2008 at eight votes.  The 

last "eye" was 'Big Blue Eyes' by Paul Black in 2006 checking in with a total 

of seven votes along with 'Devoted' by Paul Black in 2005. 
 

Thanks to all Region 13 members who voted this year doubling the number of 

voters who cast ballots last year. 
 

The varieties receiving five or more votes are: 
 

Eye of the Tiger 9 

Extraterrestrial 8 

Open Your Eyes 8 

Big Blue Eyes 7 

Devoted  7 

Craisin  6 

Devilôs Night 6 

Slow Burn 6 

Pulsator  5  

Eye Of The Tiger 

Big 

Blue 

Eyes 

Devilôs Night Slow Burn 

Open 

Your 

EYes 

Devoted 

Extraterrestrial 

Craisin 

Pulsator 
Slow Burn 
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From the Judges' 

Training Chair  
Ann Booth, Edmonds WA 

 

How does one become an AIS judge you might ask?  

Becoming an AIS judge takes time, dedication and 

money.  It also means having a great deal of fun!!!   A judge must have a thor-

ough knowledge of all types of irises.  This is gained by growing irises, visiting 

other gardens, attending training sessions and participating in iris shows.  Un-

derstanding the difference between judging in the garden and on the show 

bench is a must. 
 

As a representative of the American Iris Society, a judge should promote the 

organization by participating in local, regional and national activities, writing 

articles for publication, and speaking to horticulture groups about irises. 
 

When applying to become an AIS judge, one should meet the following re-

quirements:  1) Be a member of AIS, and maintain three (3) years of continu-

ous membership before becoming an Apprentice judge; 2) Own a current copy 

of the ñHandbook for Judges and Show Officialsò which is available from the 

AIS Storefront.  3) Make application for entry into the Judges Training Pro-

gram. 
 

In Region 13, a letter or phone call to the JTC is all that is all that is necessary 

to begin the process.  Once you request for an application is received, one will 

be mailed out to you to complete, sign and return.  A detailed list of require-

ments will also be included.  The current Region 13 Judges Training chairper-

son is Ann Booth, 6117 150th Pl SW, Edmonds, WA  98026; phone is 425-743-

3066, and email is annbooth_hr@hotmail.com.  Hope to hear from you soon!!! 

2013 SPRING REGIONAL  
Judy Blackmer , PCIS President 

 

 Pierce County Iris Society will be hosting the spring meeting on 

June 8th, 2013.  We will be visiting three gardens,  Across Iris Lanes (Mel & 

Luci Cross), Blackmerôs garden (Dixon & Judy Blackmer, and the commu-

nity garden at Point Defiance. 

 

 I know this conflicts with the Siberian/Spuria Convention in Michi-

gan, but we  were already committed to our accommodations  at King Oscars 

where we will have our dinner and other events. 

 

 PCIS is looking forward to seeing as many of our Irisarian friends as 

can attend.     Contact Dixon & Judy Blackmer at  253-875-8815 for more 

information.  

mailto:annbooth_hr@hotmail.com
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Lake Wilderness Arboretum 
by Kitty Loberg, Northern California 

 

 My travels to spring regional tours this year resulted in viewing 

two near opposites.  From the sunny coast of Monterey Bay, I came to 

King County where the floriculture is centered around one thing, obvi-

ouslyé rain!   For sure the beardless irises love it, having a regular 

shower to feed their thirst for water!   

 I love to listen to everyoneôs comments in the garden, and the 

Lake Wilderness garden had one beauty that greeted everyone off the bus, 

and it was  sib. 'Sugar Rush' Schaefer/Sacks 2008!   If plants listen and 

react to us, for sure 'Sugar Rush' was beaming with all the accolades!   

How many years ago were hybridizers working on just a ópinkô Siberian 

iris?   And here, is a pink bi-tone Siberian, with the most becoming yellow 

splash in the throat.   

 Near by, was Siberian 'Kilauea'  2006 by Marky Smith.  Because 

it is a near black, or dark purple-black, the rain drops showed prominently 

on the petals.  I think 'Kilauea'  shows better from a distance, as one does-

n't expect a Siberian as dark as this.    The Lake Wilderness garden sur-

prised me with an extremely tall Siberian, this one was 'My Big Jim'  

2005 V. Cook by PCIS, stalks taller than most tall bearded! And honestly, 

Siberian irises like this tall beauty will astound any gardener, and I hope to 

see it more often.  It would draw lots of ooh's and aah's in any border gar-

den with other companion plants simply because of itôs height.  Another 

great Siberian was 'Majestic Overtures'  2006 T. Aitken which had amaz-

ing strong stocks.  It was a non traditional beautiful blue with a white 

splash in the falls and light colored style arms. 

 Because I come from California, and more so after seeing so 

many tall bearded in California, it was hard to find tall bearded irises 

growing and looking ñgreatò in the state of Washington.  Doesn't take 

much rain to lay many down flat.  But the colors are still outstanding!  

'Sharp Dressed Man' 2010, T. Johnson will catch many an eye with itôs 

contrasting orange beard.  Also his iris, 'Private Eye' 2010 was lovely 

with the near white-black bi-tone combination.  Terry Aitkenôs 'Autumn 

Sunburst' 2010 was showing itôs pretty orange color, and 'Deep Cur-

rents' 2009 by T. Johnson was one of those dark burgundy on cream pli-

catas that I love, and tall as well.   

 The Lake Wilderness garden was my first introduction to a rho-

dodendron garden around the Seattle area, and on days following, I found 

that rhododendron grow nearly like weeds.  I realize how much I struggle 

with them where I live in California, but I'm really glad they do so well in 

the Pacific Northwest!.   As I strolled further through the garden, I came 

upon sib. 'Shakerôs Prayer' 1989, Carol Warner a Siberian Iris I admire 

so much.  It too has height, and shows spectacularly in border gardens.  

 The Arboretum was a real treat to me; we all enjoyed the irises 

and the walk around all the Arboretum paths.  Thank you KCIS for mak-

ing it possible!  
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ANNUAL REPORT FOR INLAND EMPIRE IRIS SOCIETY  

Submitted by Margaret Soderberg, Vice President 2011 

 

 This past year has been an eventful one for the members of the 

INLAND EMPIRE IRIS SOCIETY, with a variety of guest speakers, numerous 

events, picnics, and potluck dinners.  

 For the first time in several years the INLAND EMPIRE IRIS SOCI-

ETY has children as junior members.  We whole heartedly welcome these young 

people and look forward to fostering their growth in their knowledge of iris. We 

are also happy to report our membership has grown given the success of our 

show in downtown Spokane as well as through our presence in the Manito dem-

onstration garden throughout the spring and summer months.  We are excited to 

have so many new and energetic members ready to learn and share their talents.  

 The annual iris show hosted by the INLAND EMPIRE IRIS SOCIETY, 

with contributions from the Town and Country Iris Society, was held in June, at 

the River Park Square in downtown Spokane.  Many positive comments from the  

management of the facility and from the viewing public were received.  Before, 

the show was at one of the smaller malls in the area which did not provide for  

adequate display of the iris nor visibility for the club.  We felt the downtown  

location provided an opportunity for new viewing experience as well as  

target a new group of viewers who would enjoy the event. The club was correct  

in its vision proved by the interest of several individuals and families who  

have joined our club or signed up to receive updates on sales and events.  

The club has made a connection with the management of the River Park Square  

and looks forward to annual or semiannual shows or demonstrations in the  

future.  

 The iris demonstration garden at Manito Park, the premier garden park 

in Spokane, continues to flourish and has received many accolades from visitors  

to the park as well as from park administrators.  Over the seasons, the beds  

were becoming crowded and unmanageable. Following the spring blooming  

period, a group of dedicated members of the IEIS set out with a plan to lovingly  

restored the largest of the planting beds to a place of grandeur. The team  

moved all of the plants, tilled and, amended the soil, then replaced the iris  

along with a few new specimens. We were delighted to watch these plants  

thrive through both the summer and fall with the anticipation of a flowerful  

spring to come.  

The 2011 iris rhizome sales were abundantly stocked with rhizomes from the  

Manito bed rejuvenation as well as with many fantastic varieties from member  

gardens within the Inland Empire region. The IEIS has planned its annual  

rhizome sales for July 2012.  One in Manito park, which will feature the  

rhizomes from the demonstration garden with all proceeds from the sale  

benefiting of the garden. Our second sale will be held at Northwest Seed and Pet 

on Division. Rhizomes for this sale will be donated by club members and friends  

with the proceeds going to the club for general business.  At this time no  

dates have been set; however, we encourage community members to watch our  

website, (http://www.inlandempireiris.org)   
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YVIS 2011 
Here are YVIS basics from 2011.  Our major events are the YVIS Iris 

Flower and Design Show held at the Yakima  Area  Arboretum May  21 

and the Rhizome Sale July 23, 2011 also at the Arboretum.   Both were 

well attended.  We have an iris program at each meeting  usually given by 

one of our members.  YVIS  continues to care for and plant new irises in 

the lovely Iris Bed that we designed and developed at the Arboretum.  This 

year we added a drip system to the bed in hopes of improving the overall 

watering consistency.  We started a new rewards program in 2011 to en-

courage membership and  participation.  YVIS continues to be a small 

group of very dedicated members.     New officers were elected for 2012---

President, Jim Geditz; Vice  President, Marjory Clements; Secretary-

Treasurer,  Steven Hill and Corresponding Secretary, Byrdella Geditz.  

2012 Awards to Region 13 Hybridizers 
by Bruce Filardi 

Once again this year, Region 13 Hybridizers had a virtual monopoly on the 

highest awards for bearded irises, with a wonderful showing in the beardless 

classes as well.  Keith Keppelôs óFlorentine Silkô won the Dykes Medal, the 

greatest award of all.  Additional medals received in Region 13 were for 

Keithôs óGypsy Lord (Wister); Paul Blackôs óCrowôs Feetô (Knowlton), 

óNickelô (Sass), óBluebeardôs Ghostô (Cook-Douglas), and óDollop of 

Creamô (Caparne-Welch); Tom Johnsonôs óSuspectô (Mohr); Lee Walkerôs 

óSolar Fusionô (Nies); and Chad Harrisô óCohoô (Payne).  Warmest congratu-

lations to all of these talented hybridizers, with special notice to Lee and 

Chad, who are both receiving their first (of many!) medals. 

Awards in Region 13: 

Terry Aitken:  

(Sass Medal 2nd runner-up Many Mahalos);AM:  SDB: Maui Sunrise 

HM: TB: Blush of Pink, Island Pearl 

Paul Black: 

Sass Medal (IB): Nickel Photo Back Cover;  Cook-Douglas Medal (SDB): 

Bluebeardôs Ghost; Photo Back Cover; 1st runner-up Canadian Kisses 

Caparne-Welch Medal (MDB): Dollop of Cream Photo Back Cover; 

(Walther Cup (most HM votes) 2nd runner-up Beauty Becomes Her) 

AM:  TB: For Lovers Only, Oklahoma Centennial; BB: Lady of the Night; 

IB: Dazzling, Manôs Best Friend; SDB: Eye of the Tiger,  

HM: TB: Beauty Becomes Her, Better Than Butter, Cheap, Gaudy Is Good, 

Inspired, Poodle Parade; BB: Ballerina Pink; SDB: Nosferatu, Open Your 

Eyes, Lavender Lynx, Bow Tie, Pinky Ring, Bit of Gilt, Intergalactic, Ocean 

Pearl, Love Spell; MDB: Cute As a Button; Inter-Spec: Date with Des tiny 

Deborah Cole: 

AM:  CA: Periwinkle Persian       Continued on page 27 
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REQUEST FOR GUEST BEARDLESS IRIS 

ñIRIS IN WONDERLAND ï 2015ò 

2015 AIS CONVENTION, PORTLAND, OREGON 
 

THE GREATER PORTLAND IRIS SOCIETY WILL HOST THE 

AMERICAN IRIS SOCIETY NATIONAL CONVENTION IN MAY 

2015. CONVENTION ATTENDEES WILL TOUR SIX WELL -KNOWN 

GARDENS OF THE PACIFIC NORTHWEST. MASTER PLANTINGS 

WILL BE ESTABLISHED IN THREE OR MORE HOST GARDENS. 

HYBRIDIZERS OF BEARDLESS VARIETIES ARE INVITED TO 

SEND RHIZOMES OF RECENT INTRODUCTIONS AND SEEDLINGS 

UNDER CONSIDERATION FOR INTRODUCTION.  Please observe the 

following guidelines when sending guest irises as only officially submitted 

guest irises will appear in the convention booklet. 

 Up to five rhizomes of each variety will be accepted from September 

1 through September 15, 2012. Please ship plants to:                       Chad Harris 

 PO Box 346 (mail) 

12 Marble Road  (UPS/FEDEX) 

Washougal, WA 98671-0346  
 

The name of the variety or seedling 

number should be clearly marked on each rhizome. In addition, the following 

information should accompany each variety on a separate packing list: 

¶ Hybridizerôs name and address 

¶ Name or seedling number of the variety 

¶ Type of iris (Siberian, Species, Spec-X, etc) 

¶ Height, color, distinguishing features 

¶ Year of introduction (if applicable) 

The packing list should include the contributors email address to re-

ceive an electronic receipt. Absent of an email address a receipt will be mailed 

to all contributors. 

If a guest seedling is later named, it will be the responsibility of the 

hybridizer to notify the Guest Iris Chair of change. Updates should include 

name and corresponding seedling number. 
 

Shortly before the convention, contributors will be asked for instruc-

tions regarding disposition of the plants. Failure to reply by April 1, 2015 will 

be interpreted as permission to destroy all seedlings, and distributed named 

varieties, one to each host garden and the rest as determined by the Convention 

Committee. No rhizomes will be offered for sale on the internet or other 

means which compete with sales by the contributors. Guest iris returned will 

be sent freight paid, except for foreign addresses. 

The Convention Committee and the owners of the host gardens will 

strictly adhere to the Code of Ethics as printed in the AIS Convention Hand-

book.  The Convention Committee and host gardens will not be responsible for 

losses beyond their control. 

CONTACTS:  

Chad Harris: chadharris@prodigy.net 

John Ludi: kludi@juno.com 
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CASCADIA GARDENS 
by Penny Santosham 

    Cascadia Iris Gardens in the Maltby area was our last stop on  Saturday.  It 

was reached by a short hike up a tree shaded laneé.after the bus driver earned 

a round of applause with a skillfully executed U turn at the country crossroad.  

Our host Patrick, met us beside a beautifully crafted beamed arbor and shared a 

few words about  the property and the extensive  terracing projects.   

    An invigorating  woodsy  fragrance filled the air from fresh fir chip paths 

which separated large raised  garden beds.  The bearded  irises were in this 

location accented with whimsical ironwork sculptures which accented  the 

flowers:  a regal eagle in flight, a miniature, curly dragon, a giant whirlygig and 

a delicate wire nest holding three  crystal eggs which sparkled with reflected 

light.  

    Irises of particular note in these beds were 'Afterlife'  TB 2012  (Marky 

Smith),  'Ivory Ghost' TB 2007(Richardson) and the Region 13 favorite TB 

'King of the Road' (Larry Lauer).  A tent and picnic tables laden with baking, 

fruit, coffee and icy drinks were all much appreciated by the  visitors.   Folks 

wandered the  paths with snacks in hand , took endless photos,  relaxed  and 

chatted with friends and filled out  ballot sheets.   

    Below the iris beds was an extensive vegetable 

garden and to the side of the house were row 

after row of tidy nursery beds filled with a rain-

bow of  beardless iris.  Receiving a lot of atten-

tion was  siberian 'Sugar Rush' Photo back 

cover 2009 (Schafer/Sacks) ï out of region favor-

ite and the winning seedling; a beautiful ñredò 

CalSib  hybridized by  Carla Lankow. 

(Now registered as 'Rubicon')  . Debbie Colesô 

PC seedlings also were much admired! 

    Garden Four was the perfect finale to our Sat-

urday tour: welcome sunshine, delicious refresh-

ments, a scenic hillside view and a wide variety 

of beautiful irises.  Many thanks to our hosts Pat-

rick and Margaret Spence for sharing this piece 

of garden heaven.   Carla with her 

award winning 

seedling óRubiconô 


